County Councillor Martyn Holland's Monthly Report - March 2021

New Defibrillator

A new standalone defibrillator has now been installed between the Penbarras Car Park and the top of Moel Famau. Hopefully, it will help to save lives on what is a relatively remote but popular walk in the Clwydian Range.

Fire Service Training

Countryside Services and the Fire Service have held a number of wildfire training sessions on Moel Famau last month. The first had to be postponed due to rain!!

Mobile Phone Mast

A new EE mast has been erected on Ffordd Maeshafn and it should go live this Autumn. This will help to improve mobile phone reception in the area

Burley Hill Quarry

The revived Burley Hill Quarry Liaison committee will be holding its first meeting at the end of April. Because of the number of Councils and attendees now involved they have asked if we can reduce the representation from the Llanferres Community Council to two members. Llanarmon will now only have one member but there will now be a representative from Nercwys Community Council, Flintshire County Council and there will also be two residents reps from Maeshafn and one rep from MADRA.

Maeshafn Playing Field

After the upgrade of the Maeshafn Play Ground I have asked the County to consider installing playground warning signs as you approach the field. This is normal practice especially in rural areas where there are no formal speed limits.

Planning Enforcement

The County Council have confirmed their intention to employ another planning enforcement officer in this new financial year and the County intend to take a harder line against planning breaches. If you have any doubt about plans you have to improve your property, creating new access to your land or any development in the open countryside you should speak to the DCC planning department for advice before you proceed.

Contact Details for Cllr Holland

Cyng / Cllr Martyn Holland

Wardiau / Ward: Llanarmon-yn-lâl / Llandegla

Ffôn / Tel: **01824 780703**

Ebost: martyn.holland@sirddinbych.gov.uk Email: martyn.holland@denbighshire.gov.uk